The National League of Professional Base Ball Clubs

RCA Building - 30 Rockefeller Plaza New York

April 24th I938.

Dr.F.C.Allen,
Director of Phy. Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence Kansas.
Dear "Phog";

May I take this opportunity of thanking you for your thoughtfulness of both Henry and the writer in the matter of basket ball games last winter.

It will be a pleasure for me to again serve you the coming winter.

With kindest regards to Mrs. Allen and yourself, I am,

Supervisor of Umpires.

Enc;